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Lindisfarne Methodist Church, Worship and Community Centre.
Phone    216-0281.
e-mail: office@lindisfarne.org.nz         Website:  www.lindisfarne.org.nz
Sunday 7th June 2020.
10.00am: Lindisfarne Service with the Reverend Peter Taylor.
Prayer:                                                                              Lord, as we re-join your congregation to worship you, we give thanks for the freedom to be once again with you in Lindisfarne. As we reconnect, may it continue to be a place where we support and enrich each other in learning and witnessing, as we share and receive your unconditional love and compassion.                                                                                               
	Calendar

	Sunday  7th June
	10.00am
	Lindisfarne Service with Reverend Peter Taylor.

	Monday 8th June
	10.00am
	Oranga Tamariki.

	Wednesday 10th June
	9.30am

7.00pm
	Oranga Tamariki.

North Invercargill Indoor Bowls

	Sunday 14th June
	10.00am
	Lindisfarne Service with Reverend Peter Taylor.


Welcome Back
Today we can, joyfully say “welcome back to Lindisfarne” and rejoice with thankfulness in our congregation being unscathed by the virus.
New Zealand has been blessed with inspired leadership during the Covid 19 emergency and from it we have earned international admiration and respect for what has been achieved.  There are many countries who are rightfully envious of our choice of Prime Minister.

The Methodist Community too can be proud of and grateful for the leadership displayed during the lockdown by Peter Taylor.  He kept in close touch with his flock and with Sharon’s help he overcame technical issues to create each Sunday a splendid service that those with internet connections could join in.
Now we can pick up where we so suddenly left off a couple of months ago.
Covid19- what have Lindisfarne people been doing during lockdown?
Sleeping in, walking, gardening, sorting out sheds and clothes, cooking, baking, knitting, reading, listening to music, watching TV, doing jigsaws, crosswords, code crackers, Lego, playing Free Cell Solitaire, talking to friends and family via phone or video.
One octogenarian practised sleeping in a chair – preparing for old age!
What has made us happy?
Exploring the area we live in, getting to know our neighbours, receiving offers of help, less traffic, birds (fantails, tuis, waxeyes), seeing families out cycling, dogs taking their humans for a walk, and cats and rabbits on windowsills. Greetings from people walking on the other side of the street. No meetings. Being part of the Sunday services (thank you, Peter and Sharon!). Getting a haircut at last!

What has made us unhappy?
Some individual concerns e.g. having to go to work. Having to police people not adhering to the rules! Being locked in (rest home). Not being with grandchildren.

General concern about people losing jobs, businesses closing.

A Message from Peter Taylor:

“And are we yet alive and see each other’s face”. So go the first two lines of a hymn by Charles Wesley, sung at the beginning of the British Methodist Conference each year. Well, we are alive and today we see each other’s faces, some for the first time in weeks. Something to celebrate!

And yet it is not quite the same as before. Some of us will be uncertain of what is allowed, and not allowed, uncertain of how social distancing and disinfection will take place. Others will embrace any minor adjustments for the sake of the joy of being together again. Questions of morning tea, hugs and communion and other common aspects of our fellowship will be dealt with as we feel more comfortable with each other again and as the threat of pandemic is seen to recede. Activities – will they restart soon, or will they be abandoned? Important questions yet unanswered.

These are features of our life which we need to wrestle with. We have an opportunity to revisit our treasures and allow God to renew our life. I note that renewal does not necessarily mean everything back in place as it was before, for God might be asking us to drop some activities, or at least adjust them, and take up new ones. So let us be sensitive to God’s call as we seek to be people of God in a brave new world.   
Please note that the rosters are conditional upon Covid19 Lock Down developments
ROSTER FOR SUNDAY DUTIES
	Sunday
	June 7th
	June 14th 
	June 21st
	June 28th 

	DOOR AND

WELCOME
	Chris McDonald

Tony Weston
	Muriel and Cam McCulloch
	Bryon and Dorothy King
	Judith Stevens

Christine Frame

	VAN
	Ian Findlay
	Findlay Collie
	Eddie Bremer
	Bryon King

	MORNING TEA
	No Morning Tea


	Mags Kelly

Betty Snell
	Sharon Taylor

Christine Frame
	Carolyn McDonald 

Judith Day

	NOTICES
	Sarah Jenkin
	Evelyn Cruickshank
	Sarah Jenkin
	Noeline Collie

	CRECHE                                  
	TBA
	Petra Weston
	Betty Snell
	Carol McKenzie


CENTRE DUTIES

	WEEK OF
	LAWNS
	SECURITY

	June 8th -June 14th 
	Runi Safole
	Eddie Bremer

	June 15th – June 21st 
	Chris McDonald 
	Cam McCulloch

	June 22nd – June 28th   
	Ian Findlay
	Margaret Brass

	June 29th – July 5th
	Findlay Collie
	Tony Weston


Some Invercargill Parish Key Personnel

Minister & Parish Council Chairman 
Reverend Peter Taylor 216 0281

Parish Council Secretary

Carolyn Weston

Parish Stewards


Noeline Collie, Sarah Jenkin, Evelyn Cruickshank
Treasurer


David Little

Parish Council Congregational Representatives





Margaret Brass, Mags Kelly

Bookings


Phone Office 216 0281

Prayer Chain Co-ordinator
Joan Farley

Bulletin Editors


Peter Lankshear, Margaret Brass

Committee Convenors

    Pastoral/Outreach – Noeline Collie    (Pastoral Care Team – Betty Snell)

    Finance/Property – Cam McCulloch  (Health & Safety – Darren Weston)

    Worship/Education – (Peter Taylor)
